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NOTE FROM THE SECRETARY GENERAL TO THE CHAIR OF THE PERMANENT COUNCIL REQUESTING THE INCLUSION OF THE TOPIC “ELECTION OF THE NEXT SECRETARY GENERAL” ON THE ORDER OF BUSINESS FOR THE MEETING 
OF THE PERMANENT COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON AUGUST 27, 2014

August 24, 2014 
Her Excellency Sonia Johnny

Permanent Representative of Saint Lucia
  to the Organization of American States

Chair of the Permanent Council

Washington, D.C. 

Madame Chair:

I have the honor of addressing Your Excellency in order to request the inclusion, on the agenda of the next meeting of the Permanent Council, of an item dealing with the election of the next Secretary General.


The Charter provides that such elections may be held at regular or special sessions of the General Assembly. In this case, given that the current mandate concludes on May 26, 2015, a special session of the General Assembly must be held. 


Accordingly, the Permanent Council must set a date for that special session, which I suggest take place between 60 and 90 days before the investiture of the next Secretary General, in order to afford the successful candidate adequate time for a smooth transition. 

In addition, and pursuant to the provisions of resolution AG/RES. 2103 (XXXV-O/05), “Public Presentation of the Candidates Proposed for the Positions of Secretary General and Assistant Secretary General of the Organization of American States,” the candidates must be invited to give presentations to the Permanent Council, for which the corresponding dates must be set. 


In that connection, and without prejudice to the terms of Articles 73 and 74 of the Rules of Procedure of the General Assembly as regards the nomination of candidates, consideration should also be given to the usefulness of suggesting a deadline for the presentation of candidacies, to ensure that all the candidates have the opportunity to appear before the Council and to present their proposals and initiatives. 


I believe that starting the discussion of these topics sufficiently in advance of the election would be beneficial to the process. 


I thank you in advance for the attention paid to this request and avail myself of this opportunity to reassure Your Excellency of my highest consideration.

José Miguel Insulza
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